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Chair Kropf, Vice-Chairs Chotzen and Wallan, and members of the committee: 

 

My name is Chad Stoll.  I am a life long registered democrat. I have also owned and 

used firearms the majority of my life. I also support evidence-based solutions to gun 

violence that do not unduly restrict rights to ownership and use of firearms.  I would 

like to voice my opposition to this bill.  

 

As a parent I am very concerned with gun safety. I am also the parent of a son who 

would be considered marginalized. These are my largest concerns with this bill. It is 

pushed as gun safety. There is nothing in this bill making anyone safer. Evidence 

based gun safety would be making safe storage accessible such as a tax credit for 

gun safes. Another legitimate safety plan would be allowing an escrow program 

through an FFL where people can easily remove firearms from their home to prevent 

suicide or unwanted access.  

 

As far as marginalized communities this bill still places the permitting process under 

law enforcement. I am highly opposed marginalized people having to ask permission 

from an agency that to say the least does not follow the beliefs and ethics of the 

Democratic Party. Nobody should be asking permission for something that is a right 

from somebody that is opposed to their existence.  

 

 

I urge you to please oppose this legislation. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Chad Stoll 

Clackamas County  

 


